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Vancouver, British Columbia, July 9th, 2025 (Source), Rockland
Resources Ltd. (the “Company” or “Rockland”) (CSE: RKL) (OTCQB:
BERLF) (FSE: GB2), an exploration company focussed on advancing
its strategic beryllium projects in Utah, is pleased to welcome
Mr. Phil Sabey to its Advisory Board.

Phil Sabey is a chemistry graduate from Utah State University
with over three decades of experience in the metals and mining
industry, including uranium recovery in Blanding, Utah and five
years with Kennecott at their Bingham copper operations. He
dedicated more than 34 years to Brush Wellman (now Materion
Corporation) at its Utah Operations, where he specialized in the
extraction of beryllium from both bertrandite and beryl ores. As
Manager of Technology and Quality at Materion, Phil oversaw the
critical processes and innovations in beryllium production. He
is also a contributing author to several technical publications
related to beryllium processing, global beryllium reserves, and
the health implications of beryllium exposure.

Phil  comments,  “Rockland  has  positioned  itself  both
strategically  and  geographically  relative  to  the  beryllium
deposits presently being exploited by Materion. I look forward
to  working  with  the  Rockland  team  to  ensure  that  value  is
optimized for their projects.”

Will Rascan, President of Rockland states, “Phil brings a wealth
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of knowledge and experience to Rockland. As newcomers to the
beryllium space, we are keenly aware of the future applications
of this critical metal in the clean energy industry. With Mr.
Chris Dorn of Be4Fusion also on our Advisory Board, we have
created a unique team with the skills needed to advance our
assets into the global beryllium market.”

Chris  Dorn,  Technical  Advisor  to  Rockland  and  founder  of
Be4FUSION LLC comments, “I had the pleasure of working directly
with Phil during my 28+years at Materion, and am well aware of
the significant skills that he brings to the table at Rockland.
Beryllium  will  play  a  crucial  role  in  clean  energy  in  the

21st  century,  and  Phil  will  help  to  optimize  value  in  our
beryllium projects at Rockland.”

The Company also announces it has set 150,000 options to Mr.
Sabey and 800,000 options to officers, directors and consultants
at $0.11 for a period of two years in accordance with the
Company’s stock option plan. 

About Beryllium

Beryllium is a high-value, essential, light metal with wide
applications  in  the  aerospace,  computer,  telecommunications,
electronics, medical, satellite, energy and defense sectors and
is considered a critical mineral by the US government.

About  Rockland  Resources  Ltd.  —  Exploring  For  Tomorrow’s
Technology

Rockland Resources Ltd. (CSE: RKL) (OTCQB: BERLF) (FSE: GB2) is
advancing critical minerals exploration and is specializing in
beryllium at its strategically located Meteor, Beryllium Butte
and Claybank projects in the Spor Mountain region of Utah, USA.
Spor Mountain is home to Materion’s (NYSE: MTRN) Spor Mountain
Mine,  the  largest  beryllium  producer  in  the  world  and



continuously mined since 1969. The Company also has the 100%-
owned Cole Gold Mines Project, located in the western portion of
the prolific Red Lake gold district of Ontario.

On Behalf of the Board of Directors
Michael England, CEO & Director

For further information, please contact:
Mike England
Email: mike@engcom.ca
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lity for the adequacy or accuracy of this release.

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS: This news release contains forward-
looking statements, which relate to future events or future
performance and reflect management’s current expectations and
assumptions.  Such  forward-looking  statements  reflect
management’s current beliefs and are based on assumptions made
by and information currently available to the Company. Investors
are cautioned that these forward-looking statements are neither
promises  nor  guarantees  and  are  subject  to  risks  and
uncertainties that may cause future results to differ materially
from those expected. These forward -looking statements are made
as of the date hereof and, except as required under applicable
securities  legislation,  the  Company  does  not  assume  any
obligation to update or revise them to reflect new events or
circumstances. All of the forward-looking statements made in
this press release are qualified by these cautionary statements
and by those made in our filings with SEDAR in Canada (available
at WWW.SEDAR.COM).
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